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WHITE RIBBON DAY 

Statement by Minister for Women’s Interests 
HON ROBYN McSWEENEY (South West — Minister for Women’s Interests) [10.01 am]: I take this 
opportunity to highlight that my fellow parliamentarians and I are wearing white ribbons this week in a united 
stand against domestic violence and the elimination of violence against men, women and children. White Ribbon 
Day is marked annually on 25 November, and this year marks its twenty-first year of dedication. I am proud that 
this government has made significant inroads to curb the number of incidents of family and domestic violence 
with amendments to existing laws to deter perpetrators. 

Earlier this year, in the Restraining Orders Amendment Bill 2011, we made amendments to the Restraining 
Orders Act to include stronger penalties for breaches of violence restraining orders and police orders. This sends 
a clear message to perpetrators that their repeated violent behaviours will not be tolerated. The saddening 
statistics are that one in three women report physical or sexual violence at some time in their lives; and, in the 
past year alone, 10 deaths were recorded in Western Australia from domestic homicide. It is up to everyone in 
our community and within our own families to take a united stand in supporting the message of White Ribbon 
Day. 

I am pleased to advise I have initiated work with the Office of the Ombudsman to establish a fatality review, 
which will be the first of its kind in Western Australia. It will aim to introduce preventative measures to reduce 
the number of fatalities across the state. 

Yesterday, I attended the Women’s Council for Domestic Violence Services’ annual Silent Domestic Violence 
Memorial March, which started from Stirling Gardens. The crowds at that march to support the marking of 
White Ribbon Day grow each year; and, sadly, the number of coffins displayed yesterday to represent the death 
of each child, woman and man, still remain. I would like to thank the chief executive officer, Angela Hartwig, 
and Anne Moore, for their efforts in organising this important event, which raises the profile of the serious and 
devastating consequences in our communities of family and domestic violence. 

The collaborative efforts between the Department for Child Protection and WA Police to place co-located child 
protection workers in all 17 districts, to assess domestic violence incidents attended by police, are also 
continuing. Women and children who are the victims of incidents of domestic violence are better assisted when a 
law officer and a social worker are available to attend to their immediate needs. Our equally as successful Safe at 
Home program provides options for women and children to remain in their home following a domestic and 
family violence incident, when it is safe for them to do so. 

I wish to raise the profile of this initiative in our communities. Many victims may not be aware that help is 
available to enable them to retain stability for themselves and their children following an incident, in that the 
perpetrator may be taken away for up to 72 hours. I have also developed, through my Department for Child 
Protection, and in consultation with the Family and Domestic Violence Senior Officers’ Group, Western 
Australia’s Strategic Plan for Family and Domestic Violence 2009–2013. Launched in November 2009, the 
focus of this important plan is to start the systemic reform of responses to family and domestic violence 
situations in Western Australia by implementing an integrated response across government. In late August, I also 
tabled DCP’s mid-term progress report for 2009–13, which shows that our approach to build on current services 
that exist, in order to be able to better respond to incidents of family and domestic violence, is working 
effectively. I have reported to this place that the report reaffirms this government’s commitment to strengthening 
the way in which family and domestic violence situations are responded to with the development of an integrated 
service system across the state. The strengthening of the criminal and civil justice system, together with the 
collection of more consistent and reliable data, is expected to provide evidence that the system in Western 
Australia is achieving significant results in providing a greater level of safety for women and children. 

Consideration of the statement made an order of the day for the next sitting, on motion by Hon Ed Dermer. 
 


